BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING – Apr 14, 2015
Members Present: Bob Bartini, David Forrest, Roger Scheurer, Pete Scolforo, Gordon Bailey (left at 5:15), Donald Zukowski, and Jonathan Terry.
Others Present: Bob Nason, Chris Pompi, Bill Enser, Bill Navin
Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 4:30pm.
Commitments
Water/Sewer Billing for April quarter. 
Abatements
The Board reopened discussion on the abatement application of Mrs. Forbes. The latest read that was done showed the usage had slowed back to normal and that the meter was functioning properly. Member Forrest, based on the information, suggested the Board look at past usage and adjust the two high bills back to her average usage. Member Zukowski asked what the Boards history was with these types of adjustments. Member Scheurer reiterated that any consideration by the Board is without practice or precedent. There was some discussion about a 10% consideration and adjusting the sewer accordingly. Member Forrest made a motion to average the last two bills based on a year’s usage. Member Bailey seconded the motion. The motion passed with one no vote by member Zukowski. 
Water Dept
The Board asked if there was any update from Blu Tower. Chris stated that feedback was different from what was presented at the meeting. They are going to be sending back replacement readers but installation is not going to be provided. Mike and Chris are talking with Tina and will have more information at the next meeting. Bob Nason commented that in the future any contract should clearly spell out a failure threshold to protect the Town. 
Sewer Dept
Highway/Cemetery Dept
Surplus Truck – Chris asked the Board if they wanted a minimum on the bids for the surplus F350. Member Forrest recommended Kelly Blue Book value minus -2,000. 

Potholes – After some discussion of options it was decided tentatively that the $44,000 available would be broken out as; 10,000 for W Park St Bridge repair, 10,000 for our highway department to fill potholes, and the remaining 24,000 to the lowest quote contractor. 
Paving – Chris started off by saying that he had met with Dennis and their recommendation with the initial funds was to pave East Street, from Mill St to East Center, Greylock St. from East Center to Orchard St., and an areas of High and Maple. With the second round of money work will be done on Marble, West, and High St. The Board agreed with the roads recommended. They discussed Forest Street and potential numbers for the work needed when that street comes up. Our highway department is going to address some drainage issues up there as part of the regular season. They will be doing 25,000 worth of crack sealing as well. Member Scolforo made a motion to approve the work discussed. Member Scheurer seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous in favor. T
Other
Correspondence – The Board looked at the application for the old veteran’s home on East St. They asked Chris to review it as well and follow up if he had any issues. 
Executive Session
None
Minutes
Roger Scheurer made a motion to approve the minutes from Mar 24th as written. Member Zukowski seconded the motion and the vote in favor. 
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday April 28th @ 4:30pm at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 6:25 PM
Respectfully submitted, 
Brandi Page
cc:
Selectman, Assessor, Clerk, Treasurer, Planning/Zoning Board, Building Inspector, Collector, and         Town Administrator, Highway Dept, Sewer Plant, and Water Plant
